
Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time  September 27, 2015 

 
—The Rosary is prayed ½ hour prior to Daily & Weekend Masses. 

Sunday  September 27 
Nm 11:25-29/Jas 5:1-6/Mk 9:38-43, 45, 47-48 

8:30 AM   Our Parish Family 
10:30 AM  +Kenneth “Bud” Miller 
 

Monday September 28 
Zec 8:1-8/Lk 9:46-50 

8:00 AM   Communion Service 
 

Tuesday  September 29 
Dn 7:9-10, 13-14/Jn 1:47-51 

8:00 AM  +Dean Leingang 
8:30 AM Eucharistic Adoration until 6:00 PM 
 

Wednesday September 30 
Neh 2:1-8/Lk 9:57-62 

8:00 AM  +Rose Cermak 
 

Thursday October 1 
Neh 8:1-4a, 5-6, 7b-12/Lk 10:1-12 

9:00 AM  +Arnold Wingenbach 
10:00 AM Eucharistic Adoration until 1:00 PM 
 

Friday October 2 
Bar 1:15-22/Mt 18:1-5 

8:00 AM  +Judy Klawitter 
   

Saturday October 3 
Bar 4:5-12, 27-29/Lk 10:17-24 

3:00 PM  Confessions 
4:00 PM  +Don Sturn 
 

Sunday  October 4 
Gn 2:18-24/Heb 2:9-11/Mk 10:2-16 

8:30 AM   Our Parish Family 
10:30 AM  +Frances & +Dusty Knoll 

�e family and friends of the listed Intentions 
are urged to attend Mass and receive Holy Communion on 
that day; this is a reason the Intentions are published. 

 

The Weekly Article from  

Father Shane Campbell 
 

“Let There Be Light” (Genesis 1:3).   One of the most profound and mighty 
commands that God ever made.  Can you imagine our lives without light?  No, 
neither can I.  In view of how light has been gifted to us from God, I want to 
help pass on the gift of light to the new ND Veteran’s Cemetery campaign 
called “Let There be Light.”  I am pleased to announce that the Church of St. 
Joseph has contributed towards this campaign.  Purpose of this campaign is to 
install 48 light poles with 84 LED light fixtures at the perimeter and through the 
center of the cemetery.  The estimated cost is $400,000.  This project will add 
nighttime beauty and magnificence to an already cherished monument-to be 
seen for miles around.  Our gratitude and love can in no way match the sacrifice 
of those who fought for our country, as well as the sacrifices of their families.  If 
you would like more information on this patriotic opportunity to honor our 
veterans and their loved ones please contact Gene Mastel at 663-6305, Bernie 
Meier at 400-8252, or contact the ND Veteran’s Cemetery at 667-1418.   

                          
                                            Have a wonderful and blessed week!                                       

                                                                               Fr. Campbell 

All Military members & their families, Benjamin Wanner & All 
seminarians.  Bernice Rolshoven, Ellis Shipp, Gene Hatzenbehler, 

Randy Nauman, Jonah Lucht, Paulette Henke, George Kary, Tony 
Paul, Evelyn Schmidt, LaDonna Schoengarth, Pat Vandal, Lisa Mason, Brenda Heid, 

Lyle S.,  Ann Doll, Russell Benidsh, Peter Hellman,  Dorothy Cook, Diane Braun, 
Randy Davis, Susan Morrison, Elissa Ackermann, Pat & Joe Klein, Aria Schaner, 
Myron Kopp, Maggie Schafer, Rosie Porsborg, Ed Schaner, Chuck Zachmeier, Bill 
Kuntz, Markus Franck,  Michelle Duppong, Ray Reidinger, Frances Geiger, Steve 

Braus,  Bev Geiser,  James Geiger,  Jim Fleck, Veronica Beckler, Albert & Betty 
Kostelecky, Lane Staiger,  Margie Duppong, Pauline Zeiszler, Lillie Randa, Kaylyn 
Bauer, Tom Froelich, Leota Burns, DeLores Frohnauer,  EllaMae Kitzman, Tillie 

Kopp, Robert Geiger, Stephena Wuitschick, Kurt Wetzel, Dorismae Johnson, Myrna 
Anderson, Ludmilla Ferderer, Shirley Manifold,  Donna Olson, Candy Martian,  Alice 

Olzweski, Timothy Wuitschick, Mary Masseth, Hilda & Steven Bachmeier, Grace 
Johnson,  Loretta Olson,  Della McFall

Check out the Lighthouse Catholic Media Kiosk!! 
Thank you for your continued support for the Lighthouse Catholic 

Media Kiosk! Please continue to look for new titles! 
 

Suggested donations are as follows: 
Books $5  CDs $3  Booklets $2 

Only 2 Weeks left to make your Picture  

Appointments for the directory!! 
Picture appointments for our new parish directory are starting to fill up! 

We are encouraging every member of our parish to make a picture  

appointment! There are appointments available during the day, in the  

evening, even on the weekend! To make your appointment, you can go 

online to www.stjosephmandan.com & click on the link on the front page, 

or you can call the parish office. Thank you for your help and support! 

Natural Family Planning Classes Offered In Bismarck/Mandan: 
 

Has anyone every clearly explained for you WHY the Catholic Church 
does not approve of unnatural birth control? For most of us, the answer is 

NO. Learn about your faith and discover a natural method of family  
planning that goes beyond the physical. A three part course will be offered 

by the Couple to Couple League from 9a.m.-Noon at the University of 
Mary on Saturday October 10, November 14, and December 12. For more information 

and registration visit www.ccli.org or call Melinda Seidling at 651-206-5305.  

St. Joseph Preschool Opening Available 
The St. Joseph Preschool program has openings for students for the 

2015-2016 school year. All openings are on Tuesdays and  
Thursdays. If you are interested in a spot for your child, please  

contact Heather at 701-663-0032 

1st EVER Cajun Cowboy, Fais Do Do  
Knight of Columbus Event 

The Knights of Columbus Council #2760 from the Church of St. Joseph will be 

putting on their 1st EVER Cajun Cowboy Fais Do Do Festival on October 2nd, 2015 

starting at 7pm at the Mandan Eagles Club. Tickets are $25 and includes a whole 

night of fun with Authentic Cajun Shrimp Gumbo and Jambalaya, live  
music by the local band “Taken Up”, Silent Auction, 50/50 Raffle and Beer  

Sampling from North Dakota, Montana, and South Dakota breweries! Proceeds 

from this night will go to benefit projects at the St. Joseph Parish, 

School, and Daycare. Tickets can be purchased at the  
Mandan Eagles Club, Dakota Community Banks, or the 

Church of St. Joseph Parish office. For more information, 

contact Pete at 391-5201 or Pat at 202-9103  

Family Prayer Workshop offered at Christ the King, Mandan 
Parents are invited to attend a workshop on October 17 on learning to pray as a 

family. The event will be hosted at Christ the King by all Mandan Parishes from 
3pm to 7:30 pm and includes Mass with Bishop Kagan and dinner. The  

presentation is based on the Nashville Dominicans and shares examples, stories 
and concrete application for beginners and those experienced 

at practicing family prayer. Please RSVP by Oct. 14. For 
questions or to register, contact Katrina at 663-8842.  

Rachel’s Vineyard is a very confidential retreat for 
anyone struggling with the emotional or spiritual 
pain of an abortion. The Office of Family Ministry 
is sponsoring such a weekend retreat on October 

23-25 in the Bismarck area. This is open to all individuals  
regardless of faith denominations. Location is given out upon  
registering. Call Carol at 605-374-5639 or register online at http://
bismarckdiocese.com/rachels-vineyard-retreat  

Youth Group will 
hand out cupcakes 

after all Masses to 

celebrate Respect Life 
Month for October. 



Liturgy Assignments for Next Week — Thank you for your gifts of time & talent! 
                           Eucharistic Ministers              Lector                   Gifts             Ushers              Servers                    Piano                 Singers         

Neighborhood  Happenings 

OCT 3 
4:00 PM 

OCT 4 
8:30 AM 

OCT 4 
10:30 AM 

Sept 27:.�Fall Dinner at St. Martin’s in Center 11 am to 1 pm. On the 
menu Ham, meatballs, mashed potatoes, corn, dinner rolls, coleslaw 
and homemade pies and desserts  
�Bismarck-Mandan SERRA Club Breakfast for Vocations 9am to 1pm 
at St. Mary’s Central High School in Bismarck. All proceeds from the 
breakfast will go to support vocations in the Bismarck Diocese. Join 
us for a great breakfast and fellowship!  

Oct 4:.�Fall Dinner at St. Anthony’s in St. Anthony starting at noon. 
On the menu Fried chicken, roast beef, potatoes, kuchen and 
trimmings, Adults $8, children 3-12 $4, children under three free. 
Verein Hall activities from 12:30 to 4 p.m. of bingo, silent auction, 
paddle wheel and other games, ending with drawings for parish and 
Christian Mothers raffles. St. Anthony Church is now handicap 
accessible 
�St. Vincent de Paul Society 5K Walk Sertoma Park Shelter #7 at 300 
Riverside Park Rd. in Bismarck. Registration begins at 12:30 p.m. with 
the walk starting at 1:30 p.m. For more information on the walk, 
contact Marci Loomis at 258-4401 or mloomis@bis.midco.net or go to 
www.fopwalk.org.  

Oct 11:.�St. Anne’s in Bismarck Breakfast 9am to 1:30pm, free will 
offering for breakfast, on the menu is Egg bake, sausage, fruit and 
muffin. There will also be a blind silent auction of 20 baskets, a 
market of fresh canned produce from parishioners’ gardens and 
$3,650 in raffle prizes.   
�St. Mary’s in Bismarck Fall Dinner 4pm-6pm, on the menu is Turkey, 
mashed potatoes, dressing, gravy, dinner rolls, green bean casserole, 
beverages, pumpkin and apple pie, and angel food cake. Cost is 
adults  $8, children ages 3-8 $3.50   

Oct 25:.�CatChat Coming to St. Mary’s! 4pm at St. Mary’s in 
Bismarck. Advance tickets at $5 per person or $15 for a family or $8 
per person and $20 per family at the door. For more information, 
contact Diane Huck at 223-5562. The Cat.Chat family, featuring the 
Cat.Chat Man, his wife Denise, their five kids, plus, Moses the Cat, 
has been touring across the U.S. and Canada since 2005 and now has 
a TV series airing on EWTN. Cat.Chat concerts are geared toward 
young families with kids ages pre-kindergarten through sixth grade  
 
For more information about the upcoming Parish Fall Dinners, visit 
www.bismarckdiocese.com/news/list-of-fall-festivals  

 
Weekend of September 5 & 6 
Weekend of September 12 & 13 
Weekend of September 19 & 20 
Weekend of September 26 & 27 
  
SEPTEMBER TOTALS 

Adult 
$  10,065 
$    7,819 
$    7,206 
$     
 
$  25,090 

Children 
$   26 
$     6 
$   27 
$    
 
$   59 

Plate 
$  415  
$  454 
$  381 
$    
 
$   1,250 

Thursday 
$  51 
$  N/A 
$  83 
$   
 
$   134 

Automatic Withdrawal 
$  2,080 
$  N/A 
$  3,411 
$  N/A 
 
$  5,491 

Total 
$  12,637 
$    8,279 
$  11,108 
$   
 
$  32,024 

Contributions — Thank you for your gift of treasure!           

Youth Ministry Events Coming Up! 
• September 30: No Youth Group 

• October 3-4: Cupcakes for Life! Handing out homemade (by 
our youth) cupcakes after all the Masses over the weekend! 
Each family is responsible for 4 dozen cupcakes decorated in blue or pink! 
Cupcakes should be turned into the parish o%ce by Friday, October 2nd 
by noon. Any questions, please contact the parish o%ce. 

FirstChoice Clinic Life Walk! 

Saturday October 3rd,  

Shiloh Christian School Track 
 

Anyone that is interested in walking or building a team, please visit 

www.teamfirstchoice.com for more information or to register 

North Dakota Catholic Charities Weekend 

September 26 & 27, 2015 
 

North Dakota Catholic Charities is a 90 year old agency 

that seeks to answer the gospel's call to help the 

widows and the orphans of today, to fight for justice, to help the 

poor and needy, and to protect the most vulnerable. Please support 

North Dakota Catholic Charities! 

7th Annual Mandan Knights of Columbus 

Walk for Life!  Sunday, October 4th, 2015 
Starting at 2pm at Christ the King. Walk will start at 

Christ the King, proceed to the Church of St. Joseph for 
a prayer service, and end at Spirit of Life for the Rosary Walk. All 
are welcome to join in this walk! Participants are encouraged to 

wear red, and participants can join us at any 
point throughout the walk. 

Annual World Wide Children’s Holy Hour  
Friday, October 2 at 1pm at the Church of St. Joseph   
The Most Reverend David D. Kagan will be presiding. It is the 
goal of the World Apostolate of Fatima, (the event sponsor) to 
have all the children of the Bismarck Diocese participate in this 

year’s Holy Hour of prayer for families and world peace, either at 
the Church of St. Joseph with Bishop Kagan, or at your own 

parish. This is open to all children whether attending Catholic 
school, religious education, or home school. If your school plans to 
attend the event at the Church of St. Joseph, please 
contact Deacon Doug Helbing with the number of 

children attending so that appropriate 
accommodations can be made. Call 701-400-0233 

or e-mail doughelbing@gmail.com.  

PTO Monday Night Football Pool Winners 

9/14: Rose Hetzel (game 1) 
9/14: Jared Piper (game 2) 
9/21: Deacon Bob Olson  

Congratulations to our winners! 


